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January 3, 2017

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley:
Follow up to letter dated: Wednesday, November 23, 2016

First and foremost, we would like to congratulate you on your nomination to be the United States
Ambassador to the United Nations

I am writing on behalf of the Westchester County Association of Fire Chiefs which is located in
Westchester County NY just north of New York City. This is in follow up to an email from the
South Carolina website: http://governor.sc.gov/ContactUs/Pages/index.aspx

We realize and respect the schedule and work load you have has Governor and, the increase you
must have since Hurricane Matthew and now your appointment to President-Elect’s
administration.

We and in particular myself were very impressed on how you handled the effects of Hurricane
Matthew pre-during-post and would like to know is you would like to submit an
article/letter/comment to our County Chiefs and Volunteer firefighters newspapers on your
perspective as Chief Executive of the response to Hurricane Matthew

Here is the link to the online versions of the newspaper for reference:
http://www.wcvfaweb.com/the-wcvfa-newspaper/

Thank you and Governor Haley's time and consideration

Sincerely,
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Adam Ochs

Secretary

Westchester County Association of Fire Chiefs
westchester.county.fire.chiefs@gmail.com
www.wcafc.org

203-856-6121




